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The Village Mills Emergency Services District met May 19, 2020 in the Wildwood Volunteer 
Fire Department Station. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Comm. Walton.  
Present were Comm. Fisher, Comm. Wornick, Comm. McDonald, and WVFD Chief Odom. 
 
The minutes of the April 2020 meeting were approved. Motion was made to accept by Comm. Fisher and seconded 
by Comm. Wornick. The vote was unanimous to accept the motion. 
 
There were no Public comments. 
 
WVFD     WVFD has taken possession of a Ford 2002 Expedition that was donated. There will be no Memorial Day 
concession. WVFD is hoping to have their concession open for July 4. There have been more COVID19 test with 
none testing positive. 
 
Building status   Dirt work will start soon as it is dry enough to start work. Again hopeful to finish dirt work. HVAC 
is still not finished. 
 
Treasurer’s report   Treasurer’s report was read. A motion was made for approval by Comm. McDonald and 
seconded by Comm.Wornick. The motion was approved unanimously. The  
Treasurer’s report for the April 21, 2020 were not approved. A motion to approve was made by Comm. Fisher and 
seconded by Comm. Wornick. The motion was approved unanimously. 
 
Old and New Business:  
 
1)Discussed the New State SB1640/HB305 concerning ESD'S public access.  VMESD8 website is up and running. 
The phone is here and the Public Access number is available on the website. 
 
 
3) There was a long discussion on the Public comment Policy. SAFED legal expert explained how to meet the 
requirement. The Commissioners voted to change the current policy to conform to the law as explained by SAFED 
legal expert opinion. There was a motion made by Comm. McDonald to make the corrections and seconded by 
Comm. Fisher. This new policy will be reviewed again at the next meeting and adopted.  
  
 
The next meeting was set for June 16, 2020 
 
 
A motion to adjourn was made by Comm. McDonald and seconded by Comm. Wornick. The motion passed and the 
meeting adjourned. 
 
 
General discussion  The Commissioners discussed  various community issues. 
No actionable items were discussed and no action taken. 
 


